GOBIERNO DE PUERTO RICO

Administracion de Seguros de Salud

Circular Letter 20-0728
July 28, 2020

To: Managed Care Organizations (MCOs) contracted to offer services under
the Government Health Plan Program (Vital)

RE: 70% MEDICARE FEE SCHEDULE - SUSTAINABILITY MEASURE

As stated in the Circular Letter 20-0723 communication, in order to fully implement the 70%
Medicare Fee Schedule for Vital; the Puerto Rico Health Insurance Administration (PRHIA)
was awaiting from the Financial Oversight and Management Board of Puerto Rico (FOMB)
approval in order to execute the MCO Contract Amendment.

On July 24, 2020 approval was granted for this initiative to be effective from May 1, 2020.
Therefore, and according to the executed contract amendment, ASES and MCO's shall
perform the appropriate rate reconciliations, to adjust payments accordingly.
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